ASSOCTATION OF AMERICAN RAILROADS
Law Department
50 F Street, N.W,
Washington, D.C. 20001-1564

Michael J. Rush Phone: (202) 639-2503
Associate General Counsel Fax: (202) 639-2868

E-Mail: mrush@aar.org
March 28, 2006

Hon. Joseph H. Boardman
Administrator

Federal Railroad Administration
7™ floor, Suite 7078

1120 Vermont Ave., N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20590

Re: Petition to amend FRA’s safety appliance standards

Dear Administrator Boardman:

Pursuant to 49 C.E.R. section 211.7, enclosed is a petition to amend FRA’s safety
appliance standards. Inasmuch as this is the result of a collaborative effort involving the
railroads, FRA, rail labor, private car owners, car builders, and Transport Canada, AAR
hopes this petition can be granted expeditiously.

Respectfully submitted,

Nasfe,

Michael J. Rush

cc: FRA Docket Office
Jo Strang
Grady Cothen
Ed Pritchard
Ron Newman
Stephen Carullo
Randy Gnam (Transport Canada)



